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TǛnǕ tǕtou katoa 
 
There have been a number of events that have taken 
place since the last newsletter. These have included 
the start of the inter-house dodge ball competition, a 
performance by students from Excel School of  
Performing Arts as well as students in the Senior 
Popular Culture class attending the Armageddon Expo 
in Wellington. There is more information about all of 
these in this newsletter.  
 
The mid-year examinations have been held during this 
week. The focus has been on the junior core subjects, 
with many of the NCEA assessments taking place in 
class. I have been impressed by the way that students 
have conducted themselves in each of the  
examinations. 
 
Winter sports continue with students playing  
Badminton, Basketball (boysô and girlsô teams), Netball 
and Rugby (boysô and girlsô). Our students play with 
pride and show good sportsmanship on the field or 
court. A reminder for students to finalise the sports 
fees for the second half of the season. 
 
Next week is shaping up to be a busy week. On  
Tuesday (June 14) we have school photos. Please  
ensure that all uniforms are fully correct for these. On 
Wednesday we have students in our School Choir  
performing in the regional ôBig Singô competition. Also, 
on Thursday a number of senior students will be  
attending a Defence Force Careers presentation, with 
an opportunity to meet the recruiting officer and to try 
practice aptitude and fitness tests. 
   
Also, next Friday (June 17) our school is having a  
mufti-day. As usual the mufti-day is for a gold coin  
donation with the proceeds to go toward the school 
formal being held in Term 3. The expectation is that 
there are no gumboots or jandals and clothing is  
tidy as well as appropriate. 
 
Finally, there are a number of events coming up.  
Reports are currently being written and will be issued 
at Parent-Poutama Teacher meetings which are set 
down for the last week of the term. Also our Pasifika 
group will be performing at Pasifika Fusion on July 7 
and a dress rehearsal is planned for June 29. 
 
Naku na 
   
Mike Houghton 
Principal / Tumuaki 

KǕore te kumara e kǾrero mǾ tǾna 
ake reka   

 

The kumara (sweet potato) does not say 
how sweet he is  

Mid Year Examinations  

As mentioned in the Principal comment. The mid year 
examinations are taking place this week. Pictured are 
junior students doing their Mathematics examination.  

Congratulations Jahzyar  

Well done to Jahzyar Joseph who has been selected 
to play for the Manawatu Under 15 Basketball team. 
The team won the Central Zone seeding tournament 
played over Queenôs Birthday weekend. 
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TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS  
8.15am - 8.45am  

In the Hall  

Gold Star Draw  
for Pita Pit Vouchers  

Drawn at Assembly on June 2  

Amy Hirini Hakopa Ratana 

Natasha Hope Tamara Mason 

Reidan Collins Kingston  

Marsh-McGregor 

Kitana Edmonds Ethan Lethbridge 

Eta Elkington Teariki Clarke 

As you will now be aware, the suspected measles case 
at another Palmerston North high school was not  
measles. However it is a good opportunity to remind 
everyone that measles are very infectious. They 
spread through the air by sneezing or coughing. The 
best protection is to be immunised. Also, with the onset 
of winter, we are into the season of winter colds. Help 
protect yourself against these by not sharing drink  
bottles and washing hands properly. Hand sanitizers  
and tissues are placed around the school for staff and 
student use.  

Measles Update  

Current PB4L Focus  

 
 

Queen Elizabeth College 

EXPECTATIONS 
 

Respect  Manaakitanga 
 

Responsibility Kawengatanga 
 

Commitment Manawanuitanga 
 

Connectedness Whanaungatanga 

CONNECTEDNESS 
UNIFORM: Represent the school with pride  

 
The current focus is on ensuring students are wearing 

fully correct uniform. 
 

Wearing the uniform correctly shows pride in being a 
student of Queen Elizabeth College as well as 

the uniform being an important part of the school  
Identity. 

 
The uniform expectations were outlined in the last 

newsletter and  are on the school website. 
 

Random spot checks and confiscations of incorrect 
uniform items  are in place now. 
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House  Points  

Matai 36 

Totara 28 

Kauri 28 

Rimu 20 

Dodge ball Competition  Armageddon Trip  

On Saturday 4 June, a number of students from the 
Senior Pop Culture class went down to Wellington to 
attend the Armageddon Expo, which was at  
the Westpac Stadium.   
 
The Expo included a wide range of exhibits and  
activities based on science fiction films, comics  
and cartoons.  

Year 13 Prefects have organised an inter-house  
dodge ball competition which started last week. The 
next round will during Poutama next Wednesday. 


